- 2 -


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES


CP/CAJP-SA.357/00









16 January 2001

COMMITTEE ON JURIDICAL AND POLITICAL AFFAIRS


Original: Spanish
Summary of the meeting held on November 2, 2000
1. Draft Report of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs on Granting the Kingdom of Norway the Status of Permanent Observer to the Organization 
The Committee considered and approved, as presented, the draft report and resolution whereby it was decided to grant the Kingdom of Norway the status of permanent observer to the Organization.

2. Sixth Inter-American Specialized Conference on Private International Law (CIDIP-VI)
The United States delegation, which, together with the Mexican delegation, is serving as coordinator of the Drafting Group on items 1 and 2 of the CIDIP-VI agenda, brought to the Committee’s attention some of the documents that would be considered at the Group’s meeting in Miami, to be held from November 26 to 30, 2000, under the auspices of the National Law Center for Inter-American Free Trade.
As requested by the United States delegation, the delegations decided to distribute said documents to the Committee.
/

3. Draft Statutes and Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council
The representative of the Secretariat for Legal Affairs made a brief presentation on the proposed amendments to the Statutes and Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council.
  The Committee took note of the presentation and of the comments made and decided to continue its consideration of the matter at a future informal meeting.
4. Contributions of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs to the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management

The Chair placed before the meeting for consideration the draft reply to the request made by the Chair of the Special Committee on Inter-Summits Management concerning the Committee’s contribution to the Summit process.
After listening to the comments of the Chair of the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and to the remarks of various delegations, the Committee decided to send the letter, as amended.

5.
Other business
The Director of the Department of International Law of the Secretariat for Legal Affairs announced that the book Rights and Duties of States under the 1982 Law of the Sea Convention would soon be distributed, in memory of its author, Mr. Keith Highet, former Chair of the Inter-American Juridical Committee.  The book is a joint publication of the Inter-American Juridical Committee and the OAS General Secretariat.
In addition, in response to the request of a delegation, the Committee decided to postpone the informal meeting of the Committee until Monday, November 6, at which time it would continue its consideration of the Draft Statutes of the Permanent Council.
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�.	See document CP/CAJP-1706/00.


�.	See documents CP/doc.3342/00 and CP/doc.3343/00 rev. 1.





